
  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Vision  
As partners in Catholic education and open to God’s presence, 
we pursue fullness of life for all. 
 

Mission 
At St Mary MacKillop College we are people who affirm the 
dignity of every person, who act with respect and compassion, 
who reverence relationships, who have hearts for generosity 
and forgiveness. 
 

We celebrate our Catholic identity. 
We respect the unique dignity, faith and gifts of each person. 
We value learning, aspiration and connectedness and we work 
together to create a positive future. 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians and Friends, 
 
It is hard to believe that we are at the end of Term 3 already. I 
mentioned at our college assembly this week that the end of the term 
is not a sign that we are near the end of the year. There are still many 
weeks of learning and improving to go, for most of us. Our Year 12 
students have 10 more days that they are required to attend school.  
The next four weeks will be a mixture of joy, stress and sadness as 
their journey at St Mary MacKillop College comes to an end. For most 
of the Year 12 students they have exams to study for and then the 
anticipation of University offers. For others it is ensuring that all work 
has been completed so that they can start working. I wish all of our 
Year 12s well over the coming months. 
 
It is with sadness that I inform the school 
community of the death of Br Tony Paterson. 
Br Tony was the Principal of St Mary 
MacKillop College from 2006 until 2010. Br 
Tony has been unwell in recent years and 
passed away yesterday morning, Thursday 
19th September. Many of the current staff will 
have their own memories of Br Tony, I myself 
remember him as a strong and determined 
man, however he had a very compassionate 
side that those who needed it knew well. 
 
More information from me will be forwarded in a letter to parents next 
week. I wish all families well of this holiday period and if you are 
following sporting finals, I hope that your team wins. 
 
 

Michelle Haeusler 
Principal 
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SEPTEMBER 
 
Fri 20th   Last Day of Term 3 
  School finishes 2.15pm 

Year 12 English Practice 
Exam 

 
Mon 23rd – Thurs 26th  
  Front Office Open  

9am to 3pm 
  
Fri 27th – Fri 4th  
 Front Office Closed 
 
OCTOBER 
 
Mon 7th  First Day of Term 4 
 
Wed 9th  Year 11 Retreat Day 
 
Mon 14th – Fri 18th   
  PE Week 
 
Fri 18th  Xavier Car Rally & 

Casual Dress Day 
 
Sat 19th  Youth Mass 
 
   
  
 
 
 
 
 

      

   FROM THE PRINCIPAL 



  

 
  
 
Season of Creation (1 September – 4 October) 
This week is Catholic Week for the Environment (16 – 23 September). The Pope with his encyclical 
Laudato si' – Praise be to you is leading the way with his calls on every person to care for creation. 
However, the encyclical is more than just care for the environment. It is about human ecology and calls 
for fair sharing of resources and talents. 
 
Pope Francis offers a vision of an interrelated world in which what we do well or badly in one of our 
relationships will affect all our other relationships. Our environment is not part of the world; it is our whole 
and only world. If we exploit and pollute the natural world, we shall also foul and put at risk our entire 
human world. 
 
Many of us find it difficult to make caring for the environment a personal priority because there seems to 
be such a large gap between anything we can do and the large realities of the environment – global 
warming, desertification, rising sea levels, the tension between the need for power and the threat to the 
environment posed by fossil fuels, and so on. But when we see the world as a network of relationships in 
which all is interconnected, we can work at seeking integrity in the relationships that shape our own lives. 
 
From this perspective our commitment to address the big environmental issues of our day begins with the 
small details of our daily life. 
 
We pray 
Almighty God, you have made us fellow workers in your creation. We praise you and thank you for this 
precious gift of the earth teeming with life. Give us prudence, 
reverence and unselfishness that no one will suffer from our abuse 
of nature. Help us to find new ways to sustain the ecosystems that 
support all humankind. May future generations enjoy this world of 
your creation with all the joy and fulfilment that you intend. Amen. 
Jesus, light of the world guide us 
St. Joseph, journey with us 
St. Mary of the Cross MacKillop, pray for us.  
 
Wishing you all a happy, safe and blessed term break. 
 
Alison Wright 
Director of Mission 
 
 
 
 

BETTY CURRIE SCHOLARSHIPS 
 

Applications close Friday 25th October 2019 
 

Betty Currie Scholarships for the 2020 school year are now open.  
Families experiencing financial hardships are encouraged to apply.  

Please note that financial information must be supplied. All applications are confidential. 
Application forms are available from Front Office or on the school website 

https://smmc.vic.edu.au/our-community/scholarship/fee assistance     
 
 

 
 
 

FAITH MATTERS 

https://email.jesuitcommunications.com/t/d-l-xskrit-wlulluykj-j/
https://email.jesuitcommunications.com/t/d-l-xskrit-wlulluykj-t/
https://smmc.vic.edu.au/our-community/scholarship/fee%20assistance


  

 
 
 

Year 12 Studies 
The majority of Year 12 VCE classes will have now completed their coursework and will be focussed on 
exam preparation with less than three weeks of classes remaining in Term 4. Unit 3/4 external 
examinations commence on Wednesday 30th October with English and English EAL. Students studying 
VET subjects and/or the VCAL course will also need to ensure all outcomes have been successfully 
completed by the last day of Year 12 classes on Tuesday October 22nd, 2019. 
  
Full details of examination timetables, rules and the VCE Navigator are available on the VCAA website 
 
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/vce/exams/timetable.aspx 
 
Unit ¾ Practice Exams are considered an important part of the preparation program for our students 
completing these external examinations.  
 
Unit 3/4 PRACTICE EXAM TIMETABLE 2019 
All students studying a Unit 3/4 subject (Year 12 subject) are required to attend Practice Exams in the 
second week of the school holidays as per the timetable below. Any rescheduling of a practice exam due 
to timetable clashes or valid personal/work reasons must be requested in writing, with a parent signature, 
to Mrs Haley, Senior School Coordinator, prior to the holidays.  
 
All students must complete and submit a Practice exam for their subject, even if rescheduled, by 3.15pm 
Wednesday 2nd October.  
 

DATE TIME SUBJECT 

Monday, 
September 30th  9.00am – 11.15am MATHS METHODS          2 hrs 

FURTHER MATHS        1.5 hrs 

  
12.30pm – 2.45pm 

 
PHYSICAL EDUCATION   2 hrs 
VET SPORT & REC       1.5 hrs 
 

   

Tuesday, October 
1st  9.00am – 11.45am 

PHYSICS                         2.5 hrs 
HEALTH & HD                    2 hrs 
ACCOUNTING                    2 hrs 

 12.30pm – 3.15pm 
PSYCHOLOGY                2.5 hrs 
LITERATURE                      2 hrs 
STUDIO ARTS                 1.5 hrs 

   

Wednesday, 
October 2nd  9.00am – 11:45am 

CHEMISTRY                    2.5 hrs 
LEGAL STUDIES                2 hrs 
VISUAL COMM.               1.5 hrs 

 12.30pm – 3.15pm 
BIOLOGY                         2.5 hrs 
BUS MANAGEMENT          2 hrs 
VET HOSPITALITY          1.5 hrs 

 

TEACHING & LEARNING 

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Pages/vce/exams/timetable.aspx


  

 
 
 
Year 11 and 12 First Draft Blocking Grid for 2020 Subjects 
Students entering Year 11 and 12 in 2020 have indicated their preferred subjects using the first draft 
Blocking Grid. Our Timetabler, Damian Howison, has worked very hard to ensure the best possible fit for 
the majority of our students. Feedback from students on possible clashes of subjects will be reviewed and 
students will be advised early next term if a more suitable Blocking Grid can be developed.  
 
Senior Student Transition Interviews for Students Entering Year 12 In 2020  
These interviews involving parents, students and staff from the St Mary MacKillop College Pathways 
Team will be held throughout Week 6, 11th – 15th November. This is also Year 11 exam week so 
appointments need to be planned around times students do not have a scheduled exam. Bookings will 
be made online using the Parent Access Module (PAM) and full details will be available in the Term 4 
newsletter. 
 
Subject Selection Counselling Interviews for Students Entering Year 11 In 2020  
These interviews will be held throughout Week 7, 18th – 22nd November. 
 
Applications to Accelerate into VCE Subjects 
Students who have applied for acceleration into VCE subjects will be advised of the outcome of their 
application early in Term 4 once the Blocking Grid is confirmed. Please contact the Pathways team if you 
need to reconsider your initial subject selections if your application to accelerate was not accepted. 
 
All Year 10 students who have been accepted into a VCE subject will also be required to attend Year 11 
subject counselling interviews in Week 7. 
 

Sally Looney 
Director of Teaching and Learning 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This year six students from St Mary Mackillop College competed in the Victoria Premier Reading 
Challenge, competing with other schools across the state. Our school takes part in this challenge every 
year, endeavouring to take the next step in expanding our student’s literacy skills. 
  
We would like to congratulate Annie Wallace, Lauren Cordingley, Emily Hall, Roderick Hampson, Thanh 
Pham and Jai Robinson for competing. 
 
All of our students did an incredible job with the competition. We are incredibly proud of our students and 
their reading ambitions this year. This challenge is run every year and we are looking forward to seeing 
some familiar faces and even more students competing in 2020. 
 
Certificates for the winners and participation awards will be sent out to us in November and presented at 
the following Friday assembly. 
 
Well done everyone. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VICTORIA PREMIER READING CHALLENGE 

TEACHING & LEARNING 



  

 
 
 

Year 11 and Year 12 Subject Selection 2020 
This week all Year 10 and Year 11 students were given the first draft of their year level blocking sheet.  
This is the next step for them in choosing their subjects for next year.  They have all been handed back 
to us and subject clashes noted.  Over the next few weeks these will be looked at and any adjustments 
that may be made will be in the best interests of the majority of students.  Next term we will catch up with 
any students who still have a clash to see if we can work out their best options moving forward.  During 
November we will have one-on-one meetings with all students and a parent to discuss their choices 
 
10C Work Experience 
All our Year 10 students have now undertaken a work experience placement.  This has been a fantastic 
effort from students, their families and of course employers.  We think our program has been hugely 
successful this year and are starting to encourage current Year 9 students to start planning for their 
placements in 2020!!! 
 

The majority of students did their placement locally and we extremely grateful that so many local 
businesses support our program.  Others went further afield for opportunities they were unable to get in 
Swan Hill.  Placements this year include a variety of Trades, Accountants, Allied Health, Fitness, 
Education, Beauty, Dental and Nursing, Law firms, Graphic Design, Youth Work, Photography, 
Environmental, Hospitality, Journalism, Agronomy and Automotive.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Build Your Study Skills Webinar  
In September there are one hour webinar workshops for Year 11 and 12 students. The workshops will 
cover exam preparation tips such as organising notes and tips and tricks to remember subject content. 
These will be held on Monday 23rd September and Tuesday, September 24th at 2:00pm.  
 

Students can register themselves by going to this link. Read more about the event on the event page: 
https://www.latrobe.edu.au/events/all/build-your-study-skills-webinar 
 
Laura Crow and Brenda Brady 
Pathways Team 

PATHWAYS/CAREERS 
 

https://www.latrobe.edu.au/events/all/build-your-study-skills-webinar


  

 
 
 
MacKillop students have shown their enthusiasm 
for the Arts last week as they celebrated Music, 
Art, Dance, and Drama in a variety of fun ways. 
We literally kicked off with ‘Just Dance’ during 
lunchtime on Monday, and even though it wasn’t 
my cup of tea (musically speaking of course), it 
was hilarious to see our students trying their 
hardest to keep up with the dance moves for 
Gangnam Style and various other songs. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Tuesday and Wednesday tested the general 
knowledge of students with KAHOOT in the 
Learning Resource Centre, followed by Mindful 
Colouring on Thursday. The ‘jewel in the crown’ 
for MADD Week has always been MacKillop’s 
Got Talent (MGT) and this year was no 
exception. Students competed in heats as part of 
the lead-up to MGT with six acts going through to 
the final on Friday. 
 

The final six acts showcased a variety of talent 
with Nicholas Webb being the first cab off the 
rank. His unconventional style of stand-up 
comedy kept the audience guessing and I am 
certain the three volunteers standing on the stage 
were also wondering where this was going. 
Nevertheless, Nicholas being Nicholas, set the 
tone for the rest of the show with plenty of witty 
jokes & non-stop laughter.  
 

 
 
The second act was the very talented Lydia Kap 
who sung a beautiful pop number on the ukulele, 
followed by Thanh Pham who played a wonderful 
recital on her piano.  
 

 
 

MADD WEEK 



  

 
 
Hot off the press from her recent performance in 
the Wicked Production was Phoebe Griffiths who 
once again sang with confidence. Her song of 
choice was well received and the contest was 
getting too close to call. The audience were then 
immersed in an unexpected cultural experience 
when Pauline Tuitupou and Tima Ratubalavu 
sang a traditional Fijian song. Many would agree, 
this could be the ‘X’ Factor for MGT. 
 

 
 
The final act kept everyone guessing as the Year 
12 Girls, who had previously performed a stage 
version of Mario, arrived on stage dressed 
entirely in black with neon glowing sticks. Their 
dance routines to a mash of iconic songs was a 
terrific way to end MGT and left our judges 
scratching their heads as to who would win. After 
much deliberation the winner was finally 
announced with first place going to the much 
deserved Pauline Tuitupou and Tima 
Ratubalavu. Second place was awarded to the 
Year 12 Girls, and Third place to Thanh Pham.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The Arts Committee would like to thank all the 
contestants who bravely showcased their talent 
during each stage of MGT, and especially thank 
NOVO Youth Council for their contribution of 
$500 towards the prize money.  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Arts Committee Mentor Mr Jeremy Wood 
Arts Committee Captain Hana Roberts 
Arts Committee Captain Kate Mullan 
YAF Ambassador Toni Mia Scalora 

MADD WEEK 



  

 
 
 
The grand final of the Murray River Culinary Challenge was held in 
Wangaratta on Monday 9th September between four other districts along 
the Murray River. Students were again put under pressure, having to cook 
and present food within a set time frame. Kate and Isa worked extremely 
well together, producing high quality meals on the day. The menu 
consisted of chicken and mushroom crepes for entree, salmon on a bed 
of polenta chips with spinach and roasted cherry tomatoes for main and 
flourless chocolate cake with poached pears for dessert.  
 
The girls worked consistently throughout the competition and produced 
restaurant standard food for the judges. They were runners up on the day, 
losing in Shepparton in a very tight competition. 
 
Congratulations to Kate and Isa on their tireless effort throughout the 
Culinary Challenge. 
 
Mandy McCallum 
VET Hospitality Teacher  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MURRAY RIVER CULINARY CHALLENGE 



  

 
 
 
 
The Little Free Library is accessible from the front of the Technology Centre, on 
the corner of McCrae and Splatt Street. Members of the public are urged to 
access this and please spread the word to your fellow visitors or travellers. 
 

All we ask is that you abide by our motto, 
Take A Book, Read A Book, Leave A Book. 

 
Donations are also very welcome as we will continue to stock the free library as 
books are taken. It would be wonderful to get an influx of fiction books from the 
wider community to keep it fully operational. Any donations can be delivered to 
the front office at St Mary MacKillop College. 
 
Happy Reading! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Thursday 12th September the Wellbeing/Social Justice 
Committee provided pancakes to our school community to 
promote R U OK? Day. Thank you to the NOVO Youth Council 
who provided wristbands, pens and badges for our staff and 
students to promote the day. 
 
Although Thursday was a day to promote R U OK? Day, every 
day is an opportunity to ask R U OK?  
 
Below are 4 steps to start a conversation: 
1. Ask R U OK? 
2. Listen 
3. Encourage action 
4. Check in 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Genevene Hall, the lucky winner of the quilt for Cambodia. Overall $1,529 was raised 
to assist with projects in Cambodia; building toilets (many families are without toilet facilities), concreting 
the floor for a school, and building pig pens and chicken coops.  
 
This is a fantastic achievement. Thanks to all who have supported 
this worthwhile cause. 
  

THE LITTLE FREE LIBRARY IS NOW OPEN! 

QUILT FOR CAMBODIA 

R U OK?  DAY 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Think about these three words to help your child (and yourself) be their most healthy and happy 

Eat more fruit and veggies 
Move more often  
Smile with friends, family and neighbours. 

 

Getting good nutrition, good levels of physical activity and interacting with other kids and adults are 
important factors in the growth, learning and health of children. 
 

 

 

Week 9 
September 12th – R U OK? Day 
Conversations need to happen every day. We need to encourage 
more people to ask R U OK? in your school, workplace, home and 
community.  
 
Be aware of certain behaviours and signs that can indicate a child might be struggling. The 
first thing to look out for is changes in behaviour. When people feel low, they often: 

• withdraw from their family or their friends 
• lash out at people and get angry or upset really easily, including towards the people 

they care about 
• cry or become emotional 
• lose interest in activities and things they usually love 
• have changed sleeping patterns. They might be sleeping all the time, not sleeping 

much at all, or sleeping at strange hours (such as in the middle of the day) 
• have a changed appetite. They could be eating more than usual, or less.  

 
If you suspect your child is not ok or they tell you ‘no, I’m not ok,’ contact the school and 
see your GP. 
 
 

Week 10 
16th – 20th September 
 
Everyday foods in the holidays! 
Going into school holidays it can be easy for more and more sometimes foods to make 
their way into our diets. This is ok, but making sure you’re still eating plenty of every day 
foods is important too. 
 
Try out these activities to make eating fruit and veg a fun holiday activity: 

• Fruit Pizza: https://www.taste.com.au/recipes/fruit-pizza/89b06991-46e0-4bb2-
95b2-adb2d342fb44 

• Edible Veggie Garden: http://mysecondbreakfast.com/edible-garden-recipe/ 
• Fruit Art: https://www.icreativeideas.com/10-creative-diy-fruit-art/  

 

https://www.taste.com.au/recipes/fruit-pizza/89b06991-46e0-4bb2-95b2-adb2d342fb44
https://www.taste.com.au/recipes/fruit-pizza/89b06991-46e0-4bb2-95b2-adb2d342fb44
http://mysecondbreakfast.com/edible-garden-recipe/
https://www.icreativeideas.com/10-creative-diy-fruit-art/


SCHOOL HOLIDAY 
OFFICE HOURS 

 

OFFICE IS OPEN  
9am to 3pm 

Monday 23rd – Thursday 26th 
September  

 

OFFICE IS CLOSED:  
Friday 27th September to 

Friday 4th October 
 

NORMAL OFFICE HOURS 
RESUME: 

Monday 7th October 
 
 

 
 



Start Time: 9.30am
Finish Time: 2.30pm
LUNCH INCLUDED

Limited spaces available

M U R R A Y  M A L L E E  

WEDNESDAY 16TH OCTOBER
Swan Hill Town Hall PACC. 53-57 McCallum St, Swan Hill

Sponsors:

REGISTER BEFORE 14TH OCTOBER TO: DAVID@LUGGARRAH.COM.AU

*By attending GamEd events you are consenting to be photographed for future event promotions

GamEd
FREE EVENT



EVENT RUNDOWN:

 

 

 

MORE INFORMATION:

GamEd events are focused on linking the 
interactive digital media industry with 
secondary school students, school staff, 
academic institutes and community.

Drawing from their own experiences, 
industry professionals present to students 
a critical view of the industry and what it 
takes to be employed.

The event highlights the potential career 
options and transferability of skills to 
allied industries. 

HIGH-TECH CAREER OPTIONS 
COULD INCLUDE:

Agriculture - Drones, mapping, 
computerized machinery

Health Industry - 3D imagery, training 
simulations

Multimedia - Video and movie editing, 
movie/gaming scripting, coding, graphic 
design, animations, web and app design.

Defence Force - training simulations, 
mapping

Public transport - Computerised 
management systems, driverless 
technology

LUNCH: is provided on the day, and any 
special dietary requirements should be 
mentioned when registering for the event.

TO REGISTER: fill out the details of 
students attending on the registration 
form and submit by October 14th to 
david@luggarrah.com.au

A limited number of spaces are available, 
so please book early to reserve your place

9:30am GamEd Opening

10:00am Welcome/Acknowledgement to Country - Local Elder

10:05am Welcome to LLEN

10:20am PROGRAMMING THE WAY 
 Presentation by indy game developer/programmer

10:45am CREATING INTERACTIVE EXPERIENCES
 Presentation by Harmonious Productions

11:15am Free Play

11:40am INTO THE WOODS 
 Presentation by DragonBear Studios

12:05pm FROM THE GROUND UP 
 Presentation by Big Ant Studios 

12:30pm LUNCH & FRIENDLY COMPETITION

1:10pm INSPIRE TO CHANGE 
 Presentation by Harmonious Productions

1:40pm Free Play

2:00pm DARING TO DREAM
 Presentation by Media Molecule 

2:20pm PANEL DISCUSSION WITH Q&A

2:30pm Event Close



 
 

For every learner who has a driving lesson with 
LEARNER AND BEYOND 

during the September – October 2019 term break will have 
$10.00 donated back to the school 

 
 

 

 
 

Book now to hold a lesson time 
 

Call Amanda on  
0407 025 266 

 

          
 











SW
A

N
H

ILL

S W A N H I L L
REGIONAL
GALLERY

YOU ARE INVITED

Horseshoe Bend, Swan Hill, VIC 3585. Phone 03 5036 2430    artgal@swanhill.vic.gov.au    gallery.swanhill.vic.gov.au  
Open: Tues - Fri 10am-5pm, Sat - Sun 10am-4pm

MONTAGES: THE FULL CUT, 1999 – 2015

Tracey Moffatt and Gary Hillberg

Montages: The Full Cut, 1999 – 2015 presents the full suite of eight montage
films by artist Tracey Moffatt and her long-time collaborator Gary Hillberg.
Exhibited all together for the first time, these works span 16 years of their
collaborative practice, from the first montage work created in 1999 to the
latest in 2015.
Tracey Moffatt is regarded internationally as one of the most important
Australian artists of our time, and in 2017 became the first Australian
Indigenous artist to present a solo exhibition at the Venice Biennale. Gary
Hillberg has been working as an experimental filmmaker and music video
producer since the late 1980s.
Montages: The Full Cut, 1999 – 2015 was curated and developed by
Artspace, Sydney and is touring nationally in partnership with Museums &
Galleries of NSW.

This collection of new works
seeks to document the
restoration of the significant
ecological, cultural and
archaeological Barapa
Barapa people's site of the
Pollack Swamp. Located
between Barham and Swan
Hill in a flora reserve in the
Gunbower-Koondrook-
Perricoota Forest icon site it
is known locally as The
Pollack, derived from the
Barapa Barapa word Pulitj
meaning swamp.

HISTORY & GEOGRAPHY...
WORKS FROM POLLACK
SWAMP 2019
Wendy McDonald

Outstanding works from
VCE students studying studio
arts, visual communication
and design and design
technology. Involving up to
10 schools in the region, this
dynamic and diverse Big Fish
Exhibition returns for its
fourth iteration. A must-see
for the broader community
and particularly aspiring arts
students.

Jessica Dooley, Trapped, 2017- Cotton, ink, fluid
medium, acetate, Digital projection, Studio Arts,
Swan Hill College

BIG FISH 4

Above: Tracey Moffatt & Gary Hillberg, Other (still), 2010, 7 minutes, looped video,
sound, Courtesy the artist, Roslyn Oxley9 Gallery and Tyler Rollins Fine Art, New York.
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